South Dakota State Fair Commission 
Meeting Minutes
June 20, 2017 • 2pm 
Nordby Exhibit Hall – Huron, SD

Conducting: 
Chairman Warren Lotsberg

1. Call To Order: members present Dusty Anderson, Tom Harmon, Erin Yost, Pam Geppert, Loren Noess, Faron Wahl, Denise Muntefering, and Gary Sharp
2. Agenda Additions/Changes: Added 4H Trailer to #2 letter J. Tom Harmon made a motion to accept the addition, motion was seconded by Gary Sharp; motion carried by verbal approval of all members present. 
3. Approval of May 16, 2017 Minutes: Motion to approve was made by Erin Yost, seconded by Pam Geppert; motion carried by verbal approval of all members present.   

1. Financials: Linda provided a Budget by Centers report of both Fair and Non Fair.
2. State Fair Updates
a. Entertainment
i. Ticket Sales: Ticket sales for the Friends of Fair start on Thursday, June 22nd with the lobby doors opening at 4:00 am with windows opening at 8:00 am. General ticket sales will start Monday, June 26th. We are using ETix this year (a new ticketing company). All gates will have scanners with a representative from ETix present during the fair. 
ii. Back stage Set-up personnel: We are in need of a worker to set up the stage and make adjustments during the fair. 
iii. Dakota Star: Dakotaland Federal Credit Union has stepped up as a sponsor returning the top prize of a recording at a professional studio; they will receive 3 hours at Cat House Studio in Sioux Falls. 
b. Vending/Camping/Static: There are a few open vending spaces left to fill. There will be a new vendor with a boutique this year on Midway Corner.  Joni reported that Yvonne Isaacson longtime concessionaire passed away recently. Shelley reported that in 2016 there were 1723 reservations for camping, to date this year we have 1575. The 31 new electrical sites were filled via the lottery process. There will be 190 SDSF Generator sites available, 85 of the 90 are returning from 2016. Letters were sent to 95 campers wanting to move leaving approximately 10 sites that will go to new campers coming in. We added 24 SDSF Generator sites to Gate H, of those 21 are sold with 3 left to sell. The link for on-line entries will go up this week on the website. Static exhibits entries are slowly coming in. Education exhibits are arriving daily. 
c. Horse Events (Parking/Traffic Control): Candi went over the Horse schedule; we will need workers Saturday as Loren Noess will be gone this year. Loren will get with Dusty, Gary and Paula to instruct them on how it works prior to his leaving. Loren stated that they will need the stickers that designate Saturday or Sunday parking.
d. Poultry/Rabbit Barn space (Media Center): The 4H Poultry Showmanship will be conducted in the Media Center this year.
e. Media Center/Courtesy Carts move to old Administration Building- also the Pedal Pull will be held in the Admin parking lot. 
f. Golf Cart Rentals (secured space) - Need more space to lock up carts. There is room at the Race Track VIP entrance, as well as the Quonset and Lot F. 
g. Bob Duxbury Award-Candi passed out ballots for the voting on the 2017 award. 
h. 4-H Update-None- Peter Nielsen not in attendance
i. Commission Assignments: Peggy had emailed all commission members the list from 2016 for updating/changing. It was noted that we will need a person for Loren Noess, Saturday-Monday. 
j. 4H Trailer: This was moved to Executive Session as a contractual matter.
3. Off Season Events Update

a. National Jr. High Finals Rodeo: Peggy, Vince and Paula are in Lebanon TN attending the NJHSFR. The event that will be here in June 2018-2019. There have been meetings for this event. These will soon be happening monthly with sub-committees forming as well. We will need a large base of volunteers for this event. 
b. Wheel Jam/SD BBQ Championships: Wheel Jam, there are no final numbers yet, the event was a success however, as well as the SD BBQ and Fat Friday Chili Challenge. 
c. National Red Power Round Up: We have been awarded this event again in 2020; much preparation will have to take place keeping the office very busy for the next 3 years preparing for these National Events. 
d. Activities & Upcoming Events: Candi went over all the upcoming events; there will be something every weekend from now thru fall happening on grounds.
4. Projects/Programing Updates 
a. Administrative Rules: The public hearing was held but and was then withdrawn due to more clean up on the rules especially pertaining to ATV and traffic control rules. 
b. M&R Projects: Candi read off the extensive list of repairs to the buildings and grounds that will take place this summer and fall. 
5. Commissioner or Manager Reports: Loren reported that he ran into Jerome Hertel, former manager in SF, had a nice visit. Faron wanted to express how awesome it is to hear that we have been awarded the 2020 Red Power Roundup, as a return event. Pam Geppert said to email the commissioners when there are events that need help as they would be happy to come and volunteer. Denise expressed that Pierre should be made aware of the staff’s efforts hosting all these events with a limited staff. Dusty was concerned that our limited staff may burn out with so many hours and the back to back events. 
6. Executive Session (Move for executive session pursuant to SDCL 1-25-2(4) to discuss contractual matter)
7. Adjournment-Tom Harmon made the motion to adjourn, Gary Sharp seconded; motion carried by verbal approval of all members present. 
This meeting is being held in a physically accessible place.  Individuals needing assistance, pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act, should contact the South Dakota State Fair at (605/353-7340) in advance of the meeting to make any necessary arrangements.
